Keswick and Intwood Parish Council

Annual Parish Meeting 10th March 2010.  The meeting will commence at 19.00 hrs at the Reading Room, Keswick. 
(The Annual Parish Meeting as required by the Local Government Act s.9 (1))  

Purpose of the Annual Parish Meeting:  All Parish and Town Councils throughout England are required by law to hold an annual parish meeting at this time each year.  The purpose of calling this meeting is so that the Council can explain what it has been doing over the last year and it enables the electors to have their say on anything which they consider is important to the people of Keswick and Intwood.

Who can attend the meeting?  Anyone may attend but only registered electors of Keswick and Intwood speak and vote.
Can questions be asked and suggestions made?  Yes, any registered elector may ask questions of the Council.  These will usually be answered by the chairperson or a Councillor.  An elector may also make suggestions and comment on anything pertinent to the people of the Parish.  This will be welcomed and is the whole purpose of the meeting.  If there is a question you would like to ask please tell the Clerk as soon as possible by e-mail to keswick.intwood@btinternet.com    
Who will chair the meeting?  The meeting will be chaired by the Parish Council chairman.

Will Parish Councillors be there?  Yes, as many as possible will attend but the purpose of the meeting is to enable the ordinary electors to have their say.   Councillors will listen with interest and as electors themselves, also have the opportunity to raise questions and make comments if they wish.
The meeting will also be attended by Mr. Stephen Codling (Neighborhood Officer) Broadland Housing Association who will update the meeting and answer questions about developments since the Harford Gypsy and Travelers site was opened. 

Will notes be taken of the meeting? - Yes, a written record of the meeting will be taken and will be presented at a future meeting of Council for their consideration.
How long will the meeting last? - As long as need be within reason.
Will the Press be there?  Members of the Press will be welcome to attend.
Phillip Brooks

Clerk to the Council
24th February 2010

Keswick and Intwood Parish Council.
24th February 2010
To all members of the Council.
You are summoned to attend a meeting of the Keswick and Intwood Parish Council at the Reading Rooms at Keswick on Wednesday 10th March (following the Annual Parish Meeting) to transact the following business. 
Phillip Brooks.  Clerk to the Council.
e-mail address.  keswick.intwood@btinternet.com
Telephone 01603 250639

AGENDA

1.  To consider apologies for absence.

2.  To receive declaration of interests in items on the Agenda.

3.  Public Participation.  Resolution to adjourn the meeting for public participation and any district councillor reports.  
4.  To confirm minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 25th November 2009 and 4th January 2010.

5.  To report matters arising from minutes on the Agenda: for information only.
6.  Finance:

· To receive Statement of Accounts for the year to date.
· To agree invoices for payment in accordance with the budget
· To agree the appointment of an internal auditor

7.  Parish Issues:  To receive any updates relating to:

· Homewatch. (AG and PB)
· Highways. (PB)
· Reading Room (AG and PB)
· Proposal to re-name the part of Keswick Hall Road on the Intwood side of the A47. (See correspondence section of the Agenda.)
8.  Planning

· To receive summary report on applications and approval since the last Council meeting.  (PB). 

9.  Local Government Re-organization.  

· Update (PB).  

10.  Correspondence received.
11.  Items for the next meeting.


CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED FOR DISCUSSION.
The following list is paper correspondence received to: 24th February 2010.

All correspondence received to date has been circulated electronically
Hi Mr. Brooks
 

I had a phone call from Mrs. Linda Thursby of Keswick Barn, Swardeston Lane, Intwood, who was a Parish Councillor at some point and may be known to you. Mrs. Thursby has been experiencing problems with people finding her property and yet again others looking for addresses on the north side of the A47, courtesy of sat-navs no doubt. Her suggestion, which seems to me to be quite reasonable, would be to re-name the part of Keswick Hall Road on the Intwood side of the A47. She suggests extending Swardeston Lane to the junction with Intwood Church & finding another name for the portion of Keswick Hall Road from the A47 to the junction with Swardeston Lane.
 

Could you place this before your Parish Council please, so that I can get their views on this matter?
 

I have attached a map of the area showing the roads involved.  (See e-mail attachment.)_ 
 

Many thanks
 

Geoff
 

Geoff Bowen 
GIS, Gazetteer & Addressing Officer 
South Norfolk Council 
Long Stratton 
Norwich NR15 2XE 

01508 533872 
gsbowen@s-norfolk.gov.uk 
www.south-norfolk.gov.uk 

